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Chico Sunrise Rotary Club Board Meeting Minutes
June 20, 2019

Taken and submitted by Carl Ochsner, CSRC Secretary.
Board Members Present: Susie Bravo, Jill Hendry, Geralyn Sheridan, Paul Peck, John Carlon.
Others Present: Carl Ochsner, Rich Powell, Larry Guanzon, John Touchette, Teresa Frediani, Dawit Zeleke.
The meeting was called to order by President John Carlon at 8:05 AM in the dining area of the Canyon Oaks Country Club. 

· Minutes/May: M/S/C (Sheridan, Bravo) to approve the minutes of the May 30 board meeting as submitted.
· Financial Report: Rich distributed the financial reports and had little special commentary, simply mentioning the normal progression of activities. John asked about the response from the District regarding our completion of the Caper Acres grant report. He asked Carl to send an email to John Martin which would assert that, hearing no response from our latest full packet of information that was sent a few weeks back, CSRC will assume compliance has been established; will release the remaining encumbered $8,500 for general club use; and will proceed to develop new district and international grant proposals as appropriate. M/S/C (Bravo, Peck) to approve the financial reports for May 2019.
· Membership: Dan Bay noted recent membership additions and reminded the Board that he will be stepping down from Chair and turning that role over to Diane Kelley as of July first. Dan mentioned ongoing concern about attendance. Carl noted the outcome of the “blue dot” exercise that indicated club members also saw meeting attendance as a priority and yet few seemed in favor of rigid sanctions. Carl said he’d pursue a course of regular persuasion and reminders about why attendance matters.
· Budget 2019-2020: Carl explained that the new budget had been distributed previously and looked at/modified by Richard, Sean, Teresa and himself. He had one additional last-minute change: Since we would no longer need to buy a copier or as many consumables, but would need to provide $300 reimbursement (plus exemptions from fines) to Teresa so that she could subscribe to a version of QuickBooks, he wished to reduce office supplies by $800. M/S/C (Peck, Sheridan) to approve the 2019-2020 budget as modified.
· Fill Vacant Board Seat: M/S/C (Sheridan, Bravo) to appoint Carol Linscheid to fill the unexpired term of Steven Hatcher, which will end on June 30 of 2020.
· Check In: Geralyn reported that most dues and past-due fines were now paid and no current problems are apparent at this time. Larry will take over at this post on July first.
· Programs: No report but all appears well going forward.
· Local Projects: Paul outlined several projects in the works, including the air museum, which has now reached a stall because of the specified special glass, which could cost well over $100,000. He also mentioned the running track at Sierra View School and Park View landscaping/roundabout. The dragon at Caper Acres is still on the agenda but not ready to execute.
· Scholarships: Larry confirmed the scholarship winners as noted last month.
· Community Investment Committee: Carl and John will finalize the description of role functions, and procedure for the C.I.C. and bring that to the Board on July 18th. Because of the amount of dollars this committee directs, and its ability to shape priorities, there is a need for structure, authority, and transparency. John will head this vital function and said that any member can serve and that he is looking for at least a couple of additional members.
· Socials: Next week we are dark, so that we can all gather at Karen’s house for John Carlon’s demotion fest. Apparently all details have been arranged.
· Fundraising: Teresa stated that a Fundraising Committee meeting will be held in August. We must, she said, identify a member who is willing to take on the crucial role of auction-item-czar.
· Literacy: Carl mentioned that we have been able to support 58 at-risk kids total in a literacy-related camp. Upcoming programs and some objective data will help us to assess the effectiveness of our efforts.
· Other: John went over the latest news about the 2021 100th Anniversary Chico celebration of Rotary, including a possible amphitheater project for Bidwell Park. He explained his involvement to date while providing some insight in to the political situation in Chico. John also provided some guidance and advice for incoming President Carl and President 2020-2021 Geralyn, noting that he had learned on the job and that some key pieces are not known until late in the term. It was decided that the three would meet for lunch after the Independence Day celebration to identify unknowns and establish a priority list for finding out what needs to be known.

M/S/C (Peck, Geralyn) to adjourn this meeting at 8:56 AM.
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